

**BOHS Baseball Booster Meeting
February 8, 2018 at 7pm**

Attendees:

Mike Baker	Mike Nienhouse	Annette Aguirre
Shaana Gutierrez	Donielle Grimm	Jennifer Buys
Scott Sims	Adam Grimm	Darlene Amaya
Dana Sims	Tracy Gutierrez	Brigette Barron
Pauline Hirose	Marie Ryan	Rudy Barron
Erica Andrade-Viles	Tim Samuelson	Erick Gustafson
Mario Villanueva	Alex Ribble	Steve Shrubbs
Dawn Jeanotte	Deanna Gackstetter	Christine Denbo
Patty Walker	Tim Samuelson	Dean Penderghast

Meeting called to order by Mike Nienhouse at 7:04 pm

I. Approval of Booster Meeting Minutes

A. Motion to approve January 2018 Booster meeting minutes was made by Jenn Buys, seconded by Christine Denbo.

1. All in favor motion, approved.

II. Approval of Income/Expense Statement

A. Motion to approve January 2018 Income/Expense statement was made by Adam Grimm, seconded by Pauline Hirose.

1. All in favor motion, approved

III. Field Update

A. Mike Nienhouse- Field is done and is being played on.

We needed to purchase a lawnmower for the ????. Mike will alternate doing the mowing. Sprinklers have been fixed and Mike worked with District maintenance to get the controls and timing set. Coaches were also shown how to manage the timers. We are getting a quote for the artificial turf right outside of the dugout. We are likely to get the materials for free and possibly the labor as well in trade for a sponsorship. The on-deck circles will be portable.

We will possibly have a scrimmage at the end of this week.

Tim Samuelson asked about the Sod that was out in the field. Mike said that it would blend in as the grass grows.

IV. Fundraising

A. Dinner Nights – Roundtable brought in \$200. Next Dinner night is 2/13 from 12 to 8pm at Soup Plantation.

B. Discount Cards – Pauline reported that only 7 boys had turned the money in so far. We are getting an extension in order to sell more. New Deadline will be 2/16. Shaana is also posting pictures of the cards for the other cities on the website. Pauline told the boys they could sell the

cards at Ralph's. They just needed to speak to Idel when they got there. Dean Penderghast asked if the older boys could encourage the boys with less experience selling.

V. Angel Stadium Series Game

- Thank you to the Denbo and Gackstetter family for helping us sell a lot of vouchers up front which has reduced the number the players have to sell.
- Varsity has 6 each to sell
- JV & Frosh has 5 each to sell

VI. Green & Gold Banquet

- We need help setting up before the event. We have games (double headers) happening that day. Varsity is away and the other teams are home. We can get into the room at 2pm.
- Shaana will send out the Sign-Up Genius
- Mike will get A/V setup

VII. Membership

- We have the following participation thus far
 - 17/18 Varsity
 - 11/20 JV
 - 11/16 Frosh
- Home banners only come with membership.
- Tim Samuelson suggested that we include pictures of merchandise for membership

VIII. Coach Baker

- Uniforms will be distributed shortly
- Remind players to be respectful to the staff when picking up uniforms
- Field day is 2/17 from 10 am – 2pm. Boosters will provide food
- Idea was proposed to rent a chipper and pull a lot of the shrubs – possibly plant pepper trees
- We will need help loading dirt for the JV fields. Need parents – with trucks particularly.
- JV players have been talking amongst themselves about wearing white cleats as well as black. Coach Hall needs to give final say on whether or not it's going to happen.
- Freshman wear black cleats.

IX. Q&A

- Dean Penderghast asked if he could video games with scaffolding behind fences. Coach Baker advised against that.
- Annette – tournaments:
 - Ryan Lemmon tournament 3/3-3/9
 - Lyons tournament 3/24-3/28
 - Foothill 3/1-3/9 (lower division)
 - Yorba Linda ??

Meeting Adjourned ay 7:49 pm